Chairman Schuring and Members of the Committee,

My name is Dean Rieck and I am the Executive Director of Buckeye Firearms Association and serve on the Range Committee with the ODNR Division of Wildlife.

I am testifying today to support the Conservation Re-investment Initiative in the Division of Wildlife budget request.

The Division faces a significant operating budget shortfall of $105 million over the next ten years and a capital budget shortfall of $126 million over the same period. This includes a backlog of over $25 million in shooting range projects. 

Revenue from the fee increases requested in this budget is critical for the continued operation of safe, modern ranges for Ohio's shooting public. While the budget request will not fix the entire problem, it represents a solid investment and a big step in the right direction.

Gun owners across the state require access to public ranges to have a safe place to shoot, sight in, and train. Plus, not all gun owners can afford the fees for private clubs and commercial ranges. A one-year permit for Ohio public ranges costs just $25, while a typical commercial range can charge that amount for every visit. 

The Division of Wildlife is the only agency offering affordable public ranges. Currently the Division operates 44 ranges across 38 counties, which includes rifle, handgun, shotgun and archery ranges. However, Ohio’s maintenance and upgrades of these ranges has lagged far behind the needs of the

public. This has resulted in long-term or indefinite closures. 

· The Spring Valley Wildlife Area range is closed through the fall of 2019 for major renovations.

· The Fernwood State Forest Range in Jefferson County is also closed for renovations.

· The Delaware Wildlife Area range has been closed indefinitely pending modernization. 

· The Tranquility Wildlife range in Adams County is closed until further notice. 

Firearm ownership, along with gun sales, have sky rocketed in recent years. More young people in the millennial population are acquiring firearms. Additionally, women are a rapidly growing segment of the shooting public. Both groups demand modern facilities, secure parking, and clean restroom facilities. And since the advent of the concealed handgun license in Ohio, many trainers need public ranges for the required range qualification training.

Range construction and renovation is complex, time-consuming, and expensive. It requires engineering plans, permits from the EPA and often other local permits. Additionally, for the ranges located on U.S.

Army Corps of Engineers land, the Corps requires specific engineering details and permits. 

I urge you to support the Conservation Re-investment Initiative in the Division of Wildlife budget request on behalf of Buckeye Firearms Association supporters and Ohio's 4 million gun owners.

Respectfully submitted,

Dean Rieck

Buckeye Firearms Association

May 15, 2019

